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Dear Friends, 
 
Summer may technically end on September 22, 
but it certainly always feels over when the busses 
start making their regular routes.  And to be hon-
est, Labor Day resonated with me as summer’s 
last hurrah.  Whichever way you feel, September 
signals a change of season. 
 
And, here at PCW, September really is a change 
of season.  The choir will be back on the chancel 
beginning September 11.  On that same Sunday, 
youth and children will gather in our classrooms 
for the education hour. On the other side of the 
building, adults will join Rev. Jocelyn for their 
own education hour.  The book club will recon-
vene on Thursday mornings with a new publica-
tion to read.  The youth kick off its program year 
this month as well.  August has been a quiet 
month after the hustle and bustle of the rummage 
sale and VBS.  September will be quite different! 
 
Education often gets overlooked in church life.  
We often feel that once we grow up, we pretty 
much know everything we need to know about 
faith matters.  But, there is always more to learn.  
And, participating in a book study and/or an adult 
class can really help open our eyes and hearts to 
the spiritual growth available to us in furthering 
our Christian education.   And, one of the best 
ways to learn is actually to teach! 
 
The above quote from Proverbs speaks to the im-
portance of education for children.  Teach them 
how to live when they are young, and they will 
live that out when they group up.  This is general-
ly very true.  However, I have heard countless 
times over my years from new Sunday School or 
VBS teachers a similar refrain: “I think I learned 
just as much as the kiddos did!” 
 
Teaching takes many forms.  Obviously, we need 
and value teachers in our Sunday school class-
room.  But, we teach kids so often in how we 

choose to live.  Kids watch adults to pattern their 
own behavior.  If they see us live out the Gospel 
in service, compassion, kindness and gentleness, 
they learn what God expects from them.  By liv-
ing right, we train children to live right them-
selves. 
 
And don’t forget, we never really “graduate” 
from Christian Education.  There is always more 
to learn, understand and experience when it 
comes to spiritual matters.  We’ll never be perfect 
in our understanding, but God still expects us to 
make progress and grow in our faith.  The closest 
thing we may experience to “graduation” from 
our Christian Education is…well, at the risk of 
sounding grim…death. 
 
Don’t be afraid to attend a class or study.  So 
many people are afraid that they’ll look stupid or 
embarrassed that they don’t know more than peo-
ple may expect them to know.  You’ll likely be 
surprised that many people are experiencing the 
same fear in our classrooms. 
  
And don’t forget how much we can learn when 
we teach.  Live your life as an example, sub in a 
Sunday School classroom, help out in the nursery, 
dip your toe into the book club.  The benefits far 
outweigh the risk. 
 
Blessings, 
Pastor Pat 
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Presbyterian Church of Washington 

4834 South Point Road 

Washington, MO  63090 

636-239-3178 

office@presbywashmo.org 

www.presbywashmo.org 

Train children in the right way, and when old, they will not stray. Proverbs 22:6 
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PRESBY SCRIP PROGRAM 

Our next monthly church Scrip order is scheduled for  

Sunday, SEPTEMBER 11th. 

You can bring your order form and payment to worship that Sunday and 

give to Becky Vogt OR leave in the Scrip basket in the church office OR 

you can easily leave your order form and payment in the Scrip basket in 

the church office at any time during the week OR you can place your order 

all ONLINE at www.raiseright.com (please note, new website address). It 

is all quite easy, quick, and contactless and your order will be personally 

delivered to your doorstep at your convenience, if you would like. 

Please check out all the merchants on our order form plus there are 

800+ more merchants online!! All can be ordered on September 11
th
. All 

the great rebates go directly and immediately to our 

church. 

Any questions? Please contact this month’s Presby 

Scrip coordinator, Becky Vogt or Gretchen Farrell or 

Kathy Froning. 

Dear PCW Congregation, 
      I would like to thank my wonderful church fam-
ily for all the prayers , cards , and Church Life Com-
mittee for the Meal Train, during my recent hip re-
placement surgery. I felt so loved by your kindness 
and thoughtfulness. It certainly helps make recov-
ery a little easier.       
            Love in Christ,     
     Jane Bugele  

Volunteers Needed 
There are two weddings coming 

very soon this month. Linda Boo-
her has volunteered to help with 

the September 17th wed-
ding. Pastor Pat is still looking 
for someone to help with Paige 

Carpenter's wedding on the 24th. 
You will be financially compen-
sated for your time. Please con-

tact Pastor Pat or the office if you 
need more information or if you 

would like to help. 

http://www.raiseright.com
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SEPTEMBER Worship Volunteers 
 

Liturgist: Jamie Glamann  
Communion Assistant: Ian McCracken 
 
Sound Booth: 
9/4 Kevin Carpenter 
9/11 Scott Brauer 
9/18 Mark Thayer 
9/25 Tom Ellenberger 
 
Ushers:  
8/7 Linda Booher and Kathy Rogers 
8/14 Nancy and Steve Sebastian 
8/21 Vivian Marshall and Sarah Spear 
8/28 Christy Eckert and Michele Zumsteg 

DATE 3rd 10th 17th 24th 

COOKS LIFESTREAM 

SARAH SPEAR,  

JEAN WEEKLEY,  

& LINDA BOOHER 

BARBARA  

MULLINS & 

 JOLENE  

PATTERSON 

BETH BONNEY,  

JILL STALLMANN &  

FRANCIE TURNURE 

PACKERS/

SHOPPERS 
LIFESTREAM 

IAN & ANGIE  

MCCRACKEN 

MAURI TRUESDELL  

& DEBBIE BANDY 
TOM & ELDA SEENER 

DRIVERS LIFESTREAM KEMPFS , CARPENTERS & 
VIVIAN MARSHALL 

KAY HUCKE,  

KATHY ROGERS,  

& VAL MADISON 

THE GRUBER’S,  

BREHE’S, &  

JOHN ANGLIN 

SEPTEMBER WEEKEND MEALS ON WHEELS SCHEDULE  

Clerk's Corner 

Our dear friend, Judy Bierbaum, has a 
birthday coming up on September 
13.  She will be celebrating big with her 
family and some friends.  Let's shower 
her with cards to let her know we are 
thinking of her.  Happy Birthday Judy!!! 
Her address is: 

2801 OLD GLENVIEW RD.  

APT. #440 

WILLMETTE, IL 60091 

Welcome back Pot Luck Dinner 
 
Our Church Life committee is pleased to be hosting our first Pot 

Luck in several years. We hope you will join us  
Tuesday, September 27 at 5:30 pm.   

Aneeta  Brown  will give a short, informative and entertaining  
program about hawks in Franklin County. Fall is a great time to watch for these fascinating 
birds. She will include some of her beautiful photographs with us to  help us identify hawks 
while out and about this fall. There is a sign up sheet on the bulletin board, if you are able to 
attend please sign up to bring a dish and please feel free to invite family and neighbors. 



 

 4 

 
 

 

HARVEST TABLE EVENT COMING UP SOON ON  

SEPTEMBER 10TH! 

We are still looking for a few more volunteers for our 
next Harvest Table event coming up soon on Satur-
day, September 10th at St. Peter’s UCC. We are back 
to serving the meal inside and we need volunteers 
from 4:30pm – 6:30pm or until we finish cleaning up. 
If you are willing and able to donate two hours of 
your time for a very worthy and long standing cause 
in our local area, please sign up on the sheet outside 
the church office. We would love to have anyone 
over the age of 15 years come join us and have lots 
of fun serving a warm meal to many people in our 
community that are just in need of company, a warm 
healthy meal and some smiles! If you sign up to vol-

unteer, please park in the small parking lot behind the church and across Market St. where the big 
trash bins are, so we save the big parking lot for the people who attend the meals as several have mo-
bility issues.  

Thank you very much for your time and dedication to this event!  

Our next and last Harvest Table event will be on Saturday, November 12th. Please check a couple of 
weeks ahead of time for the sign-up sheet for that event. Thank you! Gretchen Farrell, Jolene Patter-
son and the Mission Committee. 

- pasta salad and fried chicken 

- ham, potato and green bean casserole 

- wild rice and ham casserole 

- sausage and sauerkraut 

- bread pudding  

 

MEALS ON WHEELS 
Our MOW team is also currently providing meals for 4 
households in our congregation.  Thanks, as always, to 

our cooks, packaging teams and delivery drivers! 

During this past month we served 126 meals.  

 Our menu items included: 
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Washington Churches and Loving Hearts Donate New 

School Supplies for Children in Need. 
Almost 200 children who attend Washington Public Schools in grades K-6 received a free backpack 

filled with new student supplies suitable for their grade level. Members of First Washington United 

Methodist Church, Presbyterian Church of Washington, Jubilee Church, and friends of Loving 

Hearts Outreach donated school supplies that were given to children whose families would have a 

financial hardship paying for the materials. “Any child who needed school supplies was welcome to 

get a backpack,” said Rev. Troy Merseal, pastor at First Washington United Methodist Church. “The 

school district notified the students, and we provided the supplies. This project took months of plan-

ning, with Margilee Laborde in our congregation serving as chairman.” 

 

Each donating organization collected specific items. One group, for 

example, asked its members for 95 rolls of paper towels, 125 boxes 

of Kleenex tissues, 91 disinfectant wipes, and 91 bottles of hand san-

itizers. Another group collected 215 boxes of 24-count crayons, 232 

boxes of #2 pencils, and large quantities of 13 other supplies. The 

total value of supplies donated is estimated to be at least $4,000. 

 

The donated supplies were all assembled and packed at First Washington United Methodist Church 

and distributed at South Point Elementary School on Saturday, August 13 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 

p.m. on a first-come first-served basis. Since each school mandates its own supply list for each class, 

every backpack was labeled for a specific class and school.  A 

few backpacks were donated to Washington Early Learning 

Center and Washington Middle School. 

 

“If you haven’t looked at a school supply list for about 20 

years,” noted Jolene Patterson, Mission Committee chairman at 

the Presbyterian 

Church of Wash-

ington, “you 

would be 

shocked at the number of items required, and the cost 

of them. Those of us who worked on this project 

were also shocked at the generosity of people who 

donated supplies to us. This was a wonderful project, 

and the whole community benefits when children 

have basic supplies to begin a new school year.”    

Volunteers of all ages, from three different churches in this photo, helped sort and pack 

the school supplies. From left are Kylie Brinker, Jolene Patterson, Joselyn Brinker, and 
Paityn Gochenauer. 
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Wish List 
The Wish List is composed of items or services which the committees, the Session and the pastor 
of our church feel would enhance our church facility and/or assist us in carrying out our mission. At 
present there is no money in our church budget for these wishes. In the event that any members or 
friends of our church desire to make a special gift to the church, now or in the future, for one of the 
listed projects, funds may be donated to the church for a designated "Wish." For further information, 
please contact the church office.      

Please submit the payment for your wish choice and dollar amount to Jaime Brinkmann in the church office.  Checks 
should be made payable to the Presbyterian Church of Washington with the item in the memo line. Any excess funds 

left  over because of price changes will be used to offset any other overages in price increases that my occur. 

WORSHIP AND MUSIC  Price Each Total Cost 

 Organ Improvements     $13,800.00  

 Choir Music Folders (40 x $15)   $15.00  $600.00  

 Pieces of Choir Music    $65 - $75.00 $600.00  

 2 Monitors (speakers) for choir feedback  $500-$800 $1,600.00  

 Guest Musicians      $500.00  

    $700 $700 

 YOUTH & CHILDREN        

 Camp Scholarships    $500.00       Open 

 VBS Postcard/Postage    $100.00  $100.00  

 9 Square in the Air Game     $800.00  

 Children Choir Robes      $1,200.00  

      

 OFFICE OPERATIONS        

 Copy Paper (Ongoing need)   $6.00-15.00      Open 
  

PROPERTY         

 New Bell Chime      $7,175.00  

 American, MO, & Presbyterian Flags  $215.00  Open 
  

CEMETERY         

 Rebuild & Tuck Point Entrance Pillars    $3,745.00 

 Mulch Garden Area    $1,100.00 

 Re-Level Monuments/Headstones   $1,800.00 

 Removable Window Covers on Chapel    $500.00 
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NAME COMMITTEES EMAIL  

Nancy Sebastian Clerk of Session/Outreach nancylsebastian@gmail.com 

Elda Seener Personnel & Finance  eseener@yahoo.com 

Sarah Spear Mission & Church Life spearcgsj@yahoo.com 

John Anglin  Worship (Chair)  johneanglin@gmail.com 

Kathy Rogers Christian Ed & Mission kathyrogers0524@yahoo.com 

Ian McCracken  Christian Ed (Chair) & Outreach  ismccracken408@gmail.com 

Joe Hagan  Property (Chair)  & Personnel  joerhagan@centurytel.net 

Jolene Patterson  Mission (Chair) & Christian Ed  jolenespatter@gmail.com 

Linda Booher Finance & Church Life lindabooher29@gmail.com 

Mauri Truesdell Personnel (Chair) & Mission/Outreach mauri.truesdell@att.net 

Tom Farrell  Finance (Chair) & Outreach (Chair) tom2000@charter.net 

Tom Kempf Worship & Property tkempf12@mail.com 

SESSION MEMBERS 
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2022 Committee Members 
CHRISTIAN ED  

3rd Tuesday at 7pm  

Ian McCracken* Chair  

Craig Matzes 

Jocelyn VanBuskirk 

Gerry Urban  

Gary Brehe 

Heather Miller 

Jolene Patterson* 

Kathy Rogers* 

 

CHURCH LIFE  

2nd Tuesday at 9:30am  

Barbara Hagan Chair    

Karen Ladd 

Jean Weekley 

Shirley Coulter 

Jan Hardin 

Sharon Wiese 

Jan Eade 

Linda Booher* 

Heather Miller 

Sarah Spear* 

Beth Bonney 

Jane Bugele  

Barbara Mullins 

Francie Turnure  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FINANCE  

Meets the 2nd Monday at 12pm 

Tom Farrell*              Chair  

Karen Ladd 

Bruce Wiese 

Linda Booher* 

Ed Bonney 

Phyllis McElhinney 

Elda Seener* 

 

MISSION 

Meets the 1st Monday at 11am 

Jolene Patterson* Chair 

David Brunworth 

Jean Weekley 

Christy Eckert 

Gretchen Farrell 

Lois Kempf 

Debbie Bandy 

Kathy Rogers* 

Sarah Spear* 

Barbara Mullins 

 

WORSHIP  

Meets the  3rd Thursday at 7pm 

John Anglin*  Chair 

Vivian Marshall 

Tom Kempf* 

John Bugele 

Tom Ellenberger  

Kate Hall 

Vivian Marshall 

 

 

OUTREACH  

Meets the 2nd Thursday at 6:30pm 

Tom Farrell *                Chair 

Ian McCracken*   

Denise Brauer 

Katie Farrell  

Aneeta Brown  

Andrew Brehe 

Michelle Matzes 

Nancy Sebastian*  

 

PERSONNEL  

Meets the 2nd  Tuesday at 6pm 

Mauri Truesdell* Chair 

Joe Hagan* 

Mary Ellenberger 

Gretchen Farrell 

Tim Urban 

Elda Seener* 

 

PROPERTY  

Meets the 2nd Sunday at 11:30am 

Joe Hagan*   Chair 

John Bugele 

Bob Eade 

David Brunworth 

Roland Schwarzen 

Steve Sebastian 

Mary Ellenberger 

Tom Kempf* 

Barbara  Schofield  

Mike Mullins 

Jim  Glammon 

 

 
Asterisk  (*)  Donates Session Members 
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September 
 

2nd - John Bogdanor 
3rd - Aaron Bounds 
5th - Kevin Brauer 
5th - Mark Thayer 
7th - Sid Thayer  
10th - John Bugele 
13th - Virginia Boren 
15th - John Anglin  
16th - Judy Bierbaum 
17th - Karla Becker 
21st - Christy Eckert 
24th - Karen Ladd 
27th - Nancy Klingert 
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Eddie & Sarah McGurthy & family  

(daughter and son-in-law of Ollie & Virginia 

Whyte) 

Patricia Hucke (daughter of Kay Hucke) 

Pam Evangelist (sister of Sharon Fenner) 

Grady Thayer (Grandson of Mark & Robbin 

Thayer)  

Phyllis Rocco (Lois Kempf’s Sister-in-Law)  

Loyd & Louise Gordy (Parents of Beth Brehe)  

Jan (Sister-in-Law of Lois Kempf)  

Samantha (Friend of Lois Kempf)  

Betsy Hazel (Daughter in Law of Kay Hazel)  

Mary Henderson (Mother of Charlie Nienness)  

Marsha Roy (Friend of Lois Kempf)  

Jane Lohmyer (Sister of Barbara Hagan)  

Michele (Virginia Boren’s Great Niece)  

Cherie Stormer (Friend of Lois Kempf) 

Betty Buerk (Becky Vogt’s Cousin)  

Kason White (Kathy Roger’s Grandson)  

Wendy Dennison (friend of Rebecca Brehe) 

Ida Greer (Dan’s Mother)  

Marjorie Hines (Ian & Miles Grandmother) 
Denise Gleason (Anna Mae Boehmer's Daughter) 

Howard Thiesmann (friend of Tom Kempf) 

Dennis Whitworth (friend of Anna Mae) 

Lauren Kellermann (daughter of Bill and Pamela) 

Dora Ficklin and Parents (Great Granddaughter 

of Gary and Beth Brehe) 

Ken Jones (friend of Steve and Nancy Sebastian) 

Bob Turnure (husband of Francie Turnure) 

Andrea Brown (Daughter-in-law of Dean and 

Aneeta) 

Ric Guthrie (Son in Law of Vivian Marshall)  

Debbie Miller (Mike Becker’s Sister)  

Mark Landgraff (Friend of Francie Turnure)  
Family of Rick Iverson (Cousin of Steve Sebastian 
Denise Turnure (DIL of Francie & Bob)  
 

MEMBERS WITH CONTINUING NEEDS  

Scott McCracken, Heather Miller, Joy Kopp, Jan Eade, Mike Becker, Sid Thayer, Bill Kellermann, 

Rev. Brian Hall, Wayne McCollom, Denise Brauer, Aneeta Brown,  

 

UNION CARE CENTER: George Peters 

GRANDVIEW:  Connie Conrad 

GROUP HOMES: Lisa Conrad, Laura Fenner 

 

FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH REQUESTING  PRAYERS 

Please be sure to update Jaime with any changes for the Prayer list by:   

Email OFFICE@PRESBYWASHMO.ORG Calling the office 636-239-3178 

or by leaving a note on the desk.  
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September 2022 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

9a - PFL  

2 3 

Life Stream 

MOW  

4 
12p History of 

PCW  

5 

Labor Day 

Office Closed 

6 
9a - Circle of Unity 

11a - Mission Mtg.  

7 
6p - Al-Anon 

 

8 
9a - PFL  

6:30p Outreach  

9 10 
MOW 

Al-Anon District 

Mtg.  

Harvest Table 

11 
Scrip Orders Due 
9a Sunday School 

Kick Off 

11:30a Property 

Mtg.  

12 
12p - Finance  

13 
9a - Circle of Unity 

9:30a Church Life  

6p Personnel  

 

 

14 
6p - Al-Anon 

15 
9a - PFL 

7p - Worship 

  

16 17 
MOW  

Wedding 

 

18 
9a Sunday School 

19 
 

20 
9a - Circle of Unity 

7p Christian Ed 

21 
6p - Al-Anon 

22 
9a - PFL 

Fellowship Hall 

Rental  

23 
Fellowship Hall 

Rental  

24 
MOW 

Wedding &      

Reception 

  

25 
9a Sunday School 

Fellowship Hall 

Rental  

26 
7p - Session 

Fellowship Hall 

Rental  

27 
9a - Circle of Unity 

5:30p - Potluck 

Fellowship Hall 

Rental  

28 
6p - Al-Anon 

29 
9a - PFL  

30  
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Visit us online! 

www.presbywashmo.org 

Follow us on Instagram 

Like us on Facebook! 

P r e s b y t e r i a n  C h u r c h  o f  W a s h i n g t o n  

4 8 3 4  S o u t h  P o i n t  R o a d  

W a s h i n g t o n ,  M O   6 3 0 9 0  

6 3 6 - 2 3 9 - 3 1 7 8  

o f f i c e @ p r e s b y w a s h m o . o r g  

 


